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This year the Trustees have been engaged in managing maintenance of cemeteries, 

selling plots and working closely with our superintendent and the Trustee of the Trust 

Funds.  

The Cemetery Trust Funds for 2016-2017 yielded interest totaling $3,822.10. There are 

presently 251 trust funds. Ten cemetery plots were sold during this period. The proceeds 

from the selling of plots are placed with the Trustees of the Trust Funds. The interest 

only from the funds is used for maintenance. 

We want to thank everyone for abiding by the Cemetery Rules and Regulations, 

especially following the policy of no planting trees and shrubs in the cemeteries and the 

policy of refraining from the use of metal flower holders. Thank you also to all visitors for 

cleaning up flowers and decorations at the end of the seasons. Your help allows the 

maintenance crew to work efficiently and to keep our cemeteries neat and appealing. 

Contractors continue the task of pruning shrubs and trees, repairing and painting fences, 

and cleaning and repairing stones. Mowing, fertilizing, liming, minor maintenance, 

burials, monument and stone placement and other burial management issues are carried 

out by Superintendent Randy Stevens and his crew. We want to thank them for their 

constant attention to the Town of Lee cemeteries. 

We also want to thank the VFW Post 10676 for placing and removing the memorial flags 

on the veterans' graves. 

We are proud of our well-groomed peaceful country cemeteries. 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Marianne Banks 

Jacquelyn Neill 

Jan Neill 

 

 

 

 

 


